RESULTS National Grassroots Webinar
U.S. Poverty and Global Poverty

Saturday, December 10, 2016 
(Derived from closed captioning)
Jos Linn: Hello and welcome to the joint U.S. and global national poverty seminar. We appreciate everyone adjusting their schedules to be on this together. To kick off we will have a welcome from our Executive Director.

Dr. Joanne Carter: Thank you Josh. I am in DC, we are having a board meeting. Your board meeting members send their love. It is great to be with all of our groups together globally and domestically. I think it is a powerful time to be doing that at the end of this year. To celebrate what it took to accomplish what we did. How will we respond to this uncertainty and threats of this moment and drive action against poverty?
If there is one thing I want to convey today, we have an unprecedented and once in a generation opportunity for grassroots organizing right now. Coming out of this election millions of people are worried. Also more compelled to be active. I had the chance to be in Santa Fe and Salt Lake after the election. I have been talking to grassroots and expansion staff. And two other organizers around the country. It is very clear how people are feeling vulnerable. Feeling worried about what will happen. People motivated to figure out what to do without knowing. We need to embrace this opportunity because we are in a unique place to channel energies. We have millions of people who are worried and anger people at our recent retreat Allison talked about not needing to take on the burden of inspiring people. We cannot wait around until others get inspired. We need to build on what we know and have done. Which is giving people the opportunity to take meaningful, urgent action. And we are in action we inspire ourselves. We have this opportunity to lead with action. Offering the opportunity in some court to see your response and build on that.

I think it times we felt that outreach is hard. We have a moment like never before when people are hungry for what we have to offer. Many years ago and told said they talked about a peer amid in at the QC. If you are not hierarchical you can make it a wedge on its side. RESULTS is in the middle of that pyramid. The core work that we do has two pieces. The broad group of people who could want to take action. May be are not immediately ready but I think there are many who would like to join our groups. I think there are many people in our communities who are hungry for something to do at this moment in a structure high that will matter. I think that within two or three months we could have nearly 100 or 200 people. People interested in taking regular action. I want to think of the power of 200 people writing to Congress on our key issues or votes. Also creating a feeder for our core group so we have more people that are part of the core groups to do work. 
As we build these connections in our communities, I think we are committed to addressing the issues of xenophobia and racism and others that emerged around the election. Some folks are local leaders who can get people together. I am surprised over and over how many of those people don't necessarily use their access around the issues. I think there is real opportunity to build relationships with other leaders in other ways that make our work more powerful. There is much we do not know about this new political environment. We know Congress will be more important than ever to protect critical programs like snap which are under real threat. And taking stride to gather people we will have to protect critical domestic programs. We need strong bipartisan leadership to move on expansion of the earned income tax credit to build that consensus. We need bipartisan consensus on global health built over decades. We have to hold on and expand that. That will be the difference between life and death for many people. We have built support before and needed more than ever. Our ability will be more important than ever. We need more people energized and engaged. 100 person action network. 
This is an exciting moment when people look to what we have to offer. It is not just about talking to Congress, but building those relationships. We have also launched a 100 day strategy. As the new administration and Congress comes in, this sets a tone and agenda. We want to reach all members of Congress within those first 100 days. As many meetings as we can, and reaching out to staff in local offices to get our messages through and get those meetings with staff in DC. It is a critical moment where we can set the agenda to stop bad things and make good things happen. We are committed to expanding to all 50 states. We want to expand our reach to all of the states and to a punch of key congressional districts where we will soon know for the new leaders. We need to understand and celebrate what we have achieved and the progress we have made. The cuts we have pretty vented and the support we have. We need that reminder because we are going to an environment where it will be hugely important. 
This all flows from the funds you have donated in the fundraising you have done. Thank you all for the support you have given and the thanks you have done the Thanksgiving outreach had 17 groups participate to raise over $14,000. Over the year we have 38 groups participating, raising $50,000 from the friends and family campaign and the hundred thousand from events. We expect you to raise over $200,000 by the end of the year. That is our most important money because it is flexible. I am not hopeful but I have great hope because of your leadership and what you have provided. Also what we can provide to people in this country, to create a more just and humane country. We can come out of this challenging time even stronger. Thank you for all you do. I will turn over to John. 

Jos Linn: Thank you Joanne. It is important to celebrate some of the accomplishments from this year. To provide the basis and foundation for going forward. We have more of this in the presentation the staff photos. Let's look at success for 2016. This was a record-breaking year. You had 253 face-to-face meeting. That is 76 face-to-face. You can see the breakdown for US and global. Those house numbers are impressive considering the house was on recess which is usually when we have a lot of face-to-face. You can see the Global volunteers also had over 400 House and Senate during the year. We had our fair share as well but do not check the numbers. Congratulations, those face-to-face meetings are important to build relationships.


We are growing RESULTS. We have 19 to groups. The global side added 12 workgroups. U.S. added seven groups. One of the strengths in addition to relationship building is the coverage you can get in the media. Look at those numbers. 485 pieces in 2016 alone. 374 Global volunteers. Excellent work on the media. Keep that up, that is a critical part.

These are the grassroots successes. Congratulations on a wonderful year in getting these things done. We like to look at these numbers to show the impact of what you have. We don't do it just for the numbers, we do them because we know that is what makes a difference for members of Congress and for these issues. We know this is a legislative year and Congress does not do much during the election. Paul Ryan did not discuss turning snap into a block grant. He did not mention. There is a solid foundation in support. Hopefully there will be momentum to try and tackle that in 2017. The city of Congress takes up tax reform. There are some record numbers. The most Senate face-to-face meetings we have ever had at 41. Congratulations on that. On the global poverty side you had a fairly successful year. You have a pledge to the Global Fund. The plan will support and save 8 million lives.  You have unprecedented bipartisan support. The reach act. Now has a support the majority of the house. Congratulations on that. You also pushed education for all. It sets the stage for critical education campaign coming up next year. These are a few things you have done this year and should be proud of. Building momentum for 2017. We will need this kind of work and more to keep ending poverty. And pushing it to the top of the priority list. I will now turn over to Ken Patterson for some grassroots shares.

Ken Patterson: Let's start with Kevin and then will you unlock for all line so you can share what your groups or individuals are proud of. Even as an organization. Go ahead Kevin tell us what you are proud of.

Kevin P.: Thank you for letting me speak today. Happy Saturday. I attended the International Conference for the first time this year. I met my expert cohorts for the first time. Then I traveled back to DC just last month. I met with them again for some media training I had face-to-face meetings with members of Congress and I did well. I have always lacked the ability to influence anyone with my writing. Not anymore! The media training that I had last month, that I received from result staff members formed me into a better advocate. I wrote a piece and it got published.

I turned that into my first ever op-ed about the earned income tax credit. I may need to put these skills to the test because it seems uncertain. I feel confident that I will be able to do a good job because of my media training and the results work. Thank you Meredith and Kristy, and my cohorts.

Female Speaker: Hi! This is Gina in Philadelphia. I am so proud to be involved in RESULTS and in my personal growth. I am proud of Kevin for sharing his story of the media training. It really ends fired me to be able to write. I am . . . better at public speaking which I have done since I was five. I submitted my letter last week to the Sun-Times. I am hoping it will be published. Thank you to everyone for the hard work you do year-round. I am so proud of my poverty group and look forward to the great things in hard who in hard work for 2017.  Knowing that we are making change.

Know that Austin Global had three letters published last week.

Female Speaker: I have been a member for four years and went to the Congress this year. I felt like the odd person out. Four years ago everyone looked like me. To be part of an organization that has transformed itself to one that looks like our nation I think it's great.

Male Speaker: I want to report about our worlds eight day event. We had people from many different organizations to celebrate our progress. We had 42 attendees. We had more than 10 partner organizations including several returned Peace Corps volunteers. We had one on the power of advocacy. He talks about Sen. Bennett from Utah. He ran against him for the senatorial candidacy and lost. He later became good friends and worked with him.

Male Speaker: I am Willie Dickerson. I am really proud of the Washington groups that work together to get all of the Washington state delegations asking for the full funding on the global funds. Which will help us in the future. We support each other in our groups with the transition. Some of our members were in DC and we were able to meet with this new aid and make that change. When it comes to fundraising we all go to each others’ fundraisers and help out. Our fearless leader John Horn be does a great job keeping us inspired.

Amy Kazanegras: I am so excited to introduce our 100 day campaign. I know that you have heard that the advocacy that we do, that results does, is more important than ever. Our relationship with Congress is more important than ever. We have heard that from many people. My personal favorite remark was Joanne Carter saying that this was the most important thing we could do right now. Who does it better than us? That is where the campaign came from. I know that we will get 100% participation from our group and advocates. To take this time and use our voices to shape the nation's priorities. We are going to do that together. We have a game that we are developing to track our progress online. We will have great resources. From the wonderful brilliant people on the poverty team.  Normally this would be group planning time to plan for 2017. This is so important for results that we are going to use this group planning time just for 100 days. Towards the end of April we will plan the rest of the year. We have a new communications representative on staff. Her name is Deborah (Lash) and she has amazing ideas. We have a volunteer Facebook group that is closed. You have to join that. We will be able to share and be in this together more than ever before. We are an army of their four economic opportunity, nutrition, and health. I look forward to seeing you on the game board and on social media. Let's share our successes we are in this together. Thank you, and good luck.

Meredith Dodson: I am thrilled to be on the phone with all of you today. We have a set of poverty policies that work. The Census Bureau annually analyzes the impact. It is not always in the poverty rate. The latest data available is 2015. Lifting more American children above the poverty line than any other program. These tax programs are critically important. Another very important policy is stamped. The food stamp program. Our work is important because there are serious threats.

You can use the online tool to submit a letter to the editor. It would be great to shape this focus on what the election means. With the last of media flurry by the years and. I want to flag the webinar. There is a sign on letter to show broad support. That is information you can bring to your meetings early next year. Now we will go to John Fawcett for the global poverty update.

John Fawcett: I want to provide of preview of the campaign for 2017. First is protecting through the appropriations process. We work on this every year. It will be more important this year than ever before. First, people can anticipate the potential for threats to the programs we care about. We have been more successful in the last couple years with sign on letters. That will be very important. Particularly with an administration without international development track record. We will work to pass the reach every mother and child act.  The work we have done on the education for all act this year sets us up well to look at how it plays into our effort to replenish the global partnership. We were able to pass that in the house and came close in the Senate. At the end of the day a senator placed a hold on the legislation. But I am proud of the work we didn't want to give a shout out to the folks in Utah in particular for the strut pressure they put on their editor.

Lisa Marchal: John Fawcett, the cameo your daughter just did wins the Emmy for the year. Thank you everyone for being on this call. As a housekeeping note, the transcript of this will be loaded on Monday if you are looking for that at the beginning of the week. You want to share this around. I hope you have been asked by her your own work. I know that we have been. It has been a remarkable year and we are setting up already for a powerhouse first 100 days to dazzle the world for the remainder of 2017. For the next few minutes we can unmute the lines. Some of us may not feel hopeful, but we are not without hope and optimism. What are you looking forward to in 2017 question as you see on the slide, you can put something in the chat box to see your ideas. Does anyone want to share?

Ken Patterson: I am thrilled at the idea of leading with action. On a monthly basis putting different people in our community in action. I want the number of meetings to be in the hundreds as we do this. I am thrilled about our direction and I know that when people take action they feel inspired.

Bill S.: People are despairing due to the election, but we have an ace in our sleeve. It is called the filibuster. We can stop any of the worst things from happening as long as we keep the Democrats unified and not allowing the Republicans in the Senate to do their worst damage. We act together we could stop the worst things from happening.

Meredith Dodson: there is a way to fast tracked and that is one of the regions we have to be very vigilant. It takes all types of folks.

Ginnie V.: I want to make sure that everyone is aware of other groups of our community and brings their results expertise and enthusiasm. So we have our network in their network working to and finding ways to be in action.

Kristy: We have a couple exciting webinars coming up. After the election, how to talk about results. This is a good chance to learn new strategies for recruiting and getting people to take action following the election. We have the Reclaiming our Democracy book discussion. You can see about his work in Reclaiming our Democracy. Our next schedule is a little different if you are interested in joining one of those. The next call will be Monday, December 12 at 9 PM Eastern and this Friday at 1 PM Eastern. You can register for those calls on our website. Registration for the international conference will be open soon. It will be the July 22 through 25. The RESULTS offices will be closed from December 24 team through January 2.

Tadeo M.: I started in Kansas City but I am now in Chicago during my Ph.D. in social work. What brought me to RESULTS is my life experience. I grew up in poverty. Part of that was because I was undocumented until the end of high school. I think this past election should be a reminder to all of us that we cannot take for granted all of the progress we have made. It is not about political party. What matters is ideology and how we decide to treat poor people in this country. Another reminder that this past election did for me was how important organizations like RESULTS are. To resist rhetoric or policies aimed at hurting people. We know that we have a lot of work to do. But we have a channel to do it. I'm excited to work together in 2017. Now if you would join me I would be excited to wish each other safe and happy holiday.

